
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
“Bless the Lord, O my soul, and forget not all his benefits: Who forgiveth all thine iniquities; who healeth all thy diseases;” (Psalm 103:2-3)                 

               January, February March 2025                    
Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  
Thank you for your continued prayers and faithfulness in giving to the ministry in South Africa. This prayer letter 
is going to be a little different than most as I have decided to highlight just the medical ministries that the Lord 
has opened up for me in South Africa. If you are interested in other ministries I am involved in please see 
previous prayer letters. However, I am going to mention that Solid Rock Baptist Church just recently had a 
baptism with 6 following the Lord in believer’s baptism, it was an exciting day for our church.  
CPR Classes 
I have had the opportunity to teach two CPR and first aid classes this year with a total of 7 students who may 
otherwise not be able to afford this opportunity. They are always so thankful and soak in the knowledge.  
Mama with Dog Bite (Continued) 
I still go twice a week to do dressing changes in the Walmer location to do dressing changes. Her leg has 
improved dramatically and for that I thank the Lord. I am working on my Xhosa with her and each time I leave I 
ask the Lord to give me a clearer understanding of the language so that I can speak to her more about the Lord. 
PLEASE PRAY: The Lord has opened the door for me to start attending XHOSA language school for 1 year. This is 
exciting but will be intense and require a great deal of study, so pray specifically for wisdom and strength during 
this time.  
Mosaic Orphan Ministry 
Once a week, I have the opportunity to volunteer at an orphan ministry where they assist over 160 orphans 
between the ages of 4 and 20. These children live in poor living situations with very limited health care access. I 
have had the opportunity to volunteer with this ministry and offer healthcare advice for these children for the last 
several months. I am able to screen the new children as well as do wellness checks, checking for ringworm, 
scabies, other parasites, ear infections, and any other childhood illnesses. I have also been looking through their 
medical documentation to see if their immunizations and medical records are up to date. I have had the 
opportunity to assist in getting several children much needed medical attention, hearing screenings, assist with 
malnutrition, and have seen asthma, concussions, minor scrapes and bruises. I also had the opportunity to hold a 
health screening for the foster care parents--providing free blood sugar, blood pressure, and cholesterol testing. It 
was through one of these screenings that I met the lady with the dog bite.  
MOULD EMPOWER SERVE Men’s Home 
Just this last month, I was asked to do wellness checks at an elderly home connected with the homeless shelter. 
There are 7 elderly men that live in a home with a caregiver overseeing them. The social worker asked if I would do 
monthly wellness checks on them to make sure they are not in need of any immediate medical attention.  I have 
now started overseeing their overall health. This involves checking blood sugar, blood pressure, medication 
management, hygiene, vital signs, and overall wellness.  
RANDOM MEDICAL  
There is not a week that goes by that I don’t get a phone call or a whatsapp message asking for advice or to check 
on someone. There is no shortage of medical needs. My medical supplies line the wall of my garage in totes and I 
have first aid supplies in the boot (trunk) of my car at all times, just in case. The medical needs take me all over 
Port Elizabeth and sometimes, I find myself trying to find the supplies needed to meet the medical need.  
PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY: I have started to raise funds for a MOBILE CLINIC. A mobile clinic costs about $80,000-$100,000 USD (cost difference 
due to exchange rate and vehicle costs).  Here is a link to mobile clinic similar to what I am looking at MOBILE CLINIC. A mobile clinic would allow 
me to take a patient into a clean environment to offer them medical treatment no matter where they are located. Please consider how the Lord will 
use you in this ministry. To give toward the Mobile clinic click on the following link at http://www.dbmi.org: GIVE « South Africa Clinic OR mail to: 
Daystar Baptist Missions   
PO Box 1193 Barboursville, WV 25504 
SOUTH AFRICA Mobile Clinic                                                                                             Thank you for your continued prayers,  

Hannah Bennett 

MOBILE CLINIC:  
AMOUNT NEEDED: $80,000-$100,000 

RAISED: $6,600 
NEEDED: $73,400-$93,400 

https://youtu.be/Grcy67r7aTA?si=ZB2VXPA8b4pLfXjb
http://www.dbmi.org/
https://dbmi.org/give/

